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P. Brown and M. E. Ludwig are Assistants. The attendance

at this School averages about 150 scholars.

Primary No. 2, is located on the corner of Alice and Fifth

streets, fronting on Fifth street, and opposite to Harrison

Square. The Principal is Mary Alexander ; the Assistants are

Lizzie Betanure and Emily E, Jayne. There have been in or-

dinary attendance at this School, during the past term, about

1 30 scholai-s.

The new school building at the Point has not been occupied.

A one-story two room building has for a considerable period

been in use. Miss Annie E. Lewis is Principal, and Susie A.

Mowry, Assistant. The attendance has fluctuated greatly, the

averasre beinjj about one hundred. The new buildino^ is to be

occupied from the beginning of the present year, and a Grammar

School Class is to be started.

The financial management of the Board of Education has

been prudent, and the School Department does not find itself in

that embarrassed condition into which the other departments of

our city government have been thrown.

STREETS AND STREET IMPROVEMENTS.

Ever since the incorporation of the city, the streets in the

southeastern portion, included between Market and Fourteenth

streets and the Creek, liave been legally established, and with

but a few exceptions, open for public travel. These streets are

eighty feet in widtli, with the exception of Broadway, which is

110 feet wide. The blocks are 200x300 feet in size. By or-

dinances of the City Council, the width of sidewalks has been

estal)lished at fourteen feet, except on Broadway, where the

sidewalks are twenty feet wide. West of Market street they

are to be eighteen feet wide.

By an Act of the Legishiture, approved April 25th, 1863, the

city charter was so amended as to authorize the City Council to

adopt a general plan or system of streets, for that portion of the

city not included between Market and Fourteenth streets.


